
16/9/22                               FRIDAY NEWS                                  No. 2 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
The news during the summer holidays seemed to be dominated by the rising cost of living and the enormous financial strain 
and anxiety this would cause some families. I’ve tried to pull together some of the offers of support I’ve seen recently and 
things that we are doing as a school in case they are helpful. 

Foodbank 

Over 2,000,000 people used a Foodbank last year and this is certain to continue. We mention the 
local CTIPA foodbank from time to time and I would really recommend that you contact them if you 
feel that they can help you in any way. All you need to do is phone the school office on 01736 364087 
and Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey will help organise this for you. Please don’t feel anxious about doing this – 
you know that they are always a friendly and reassuring voice on the end of the phone. They will liaise 
with the CTIPA Foodbank who provide enormous help and reassurance. Alternatively, you can contact 
the foodbank yourself by phoning 07590 159841 or through their Facebook page.  

Household Support Fund 

The Household Support Fund was 
set up to support vulnerable 
residents and families pay for 
essentials over the winter. This 
includes buying food and help with 
paying utility bills.  

 
I also saw this on Facebook with a 
contact number of 01736 756655. 

School Uniform 

We always have a huge amount of lost property and unclaimed and unnamed 
uniform here at school. The lost property box can be found by the hall door 
and please feel free to have a look in it at any time. We return any named 
items to their owners but send a mountain of unnamed clothing to the charity 
shop at the end of each term. We would much rather these went to children 
at this school so do please have a look if you need something. FOAS are also 
planning to find ways to make spare uniform more accessible – watch this 
space! 

Turn 2 Us https://www.turn2us.org.uk/ 

Turn 2 Us is a charity that supports people 
with finding financial support, whether 
through benefits or through applying for 
grants. There website has lots of 
information and may be worth a look. 

Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 

If you think your child may be eligible for Free School Meals, 
please see the information later in this newsletter and com-
plete the form on the Cornwall Council website https://
www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-
colleges/school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-
premium/  

If you’re not sure if you qualify, but think you might, it really 
is worth applying to find out for certain as there are benefits 
for your child at school beyond free school meals as they 
would then be eligible for Pupil Premium. Please see http://
www.alverton.org.uk/web/what_is_pupil_premium/172524 
which has lots more information about this, including our 
Parent Guide.  

Here to Help 

We know that families are facing increasingly difficult 
times. Please don’t hesitate to contact Mr Higgs or me or 
at any time if you think that we can help. Mrs Daylak 
offers to meet and chat every week in the newsletter and 
she really means it! Mrs O’Rourke is our Pupil Premium 
Lead and would also be more than happy to talk to you. 
Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey in the office can always provide a 
listening ear and, if you would feel happier talking to your 
child’s teacher, they are there for you too. All 
conversations will be treated in the strictest confidence.  

If you are finding things difficult at the moment, please don’t feel that you need to struggle on 
alone. 
 
Best Wishes, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Headteacher 
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Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is 

out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Keeping Children Safe at Alverton School 
Keeping children safe is a key part of what we all do. 
Our website has a Safeguarding section http://
www.alverton.org.uk/web/safeguarding/85998 and a 
separate Online Safety section http://
www.alverton.org.uk/web/staying_safe_online_-
_who_can_help/550827 both of which contain a lot of 
information which can help you ensure your child 
remains safe. Our Safeguarding Parent Guide can be 
downloaded from the safeguarding page as well as our 
termly Safeguarding newsletters which provide 
information about different aspects of safeguarding. At 
Alverton, the Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mr 
Higgs and the Deputy DSL is Mrs Wicks who are both 
always available to meet with you should you be 
concerned about a child’s safety in any way. 

Absence from school  

If your child is unwell or will not be 

attending school it is your responsibility 

to contact the school on the first day of 

absence no later than 9.30am (there is 

an answering machine if you wish to 

leave a message before 8am). If we have 

not heard from you by this time we will 

need to telephone home to ascertain 

the nature of your child’s absence. This 

is in line with the Government’s policy 

on attendance. Please note that any 

child who is ill with sickness or an upset 

stomach should remain away from 

school for 48 hours after the last episode 

of illness.  

Wanted 

Nursery are running short of kitchen utensils for their 
mud and sand kitchen. If you have any old utensils at 
home that you no longer need then any donations 
would be greatly received. Metal, wooden or plastic 
utensils would be great. Thank you. 

Clubs - start Tuesday 20th 

Clubs have now been finalised. 

Please encourage your child to attend their club 

regularly as there will be waiting lists for many 

of them and non-attendance will mean their 

place will be given to someone else. 

If a club requires payment, please ensure it is 

paid before the first session or your child won’t 

be able to start. 

FOAS (Friends of Alverton School) are looking for new recruits! We’ve got some exciting events coming 

up and would love to organise more for the children, the school and its fundraising, but can only do so 

with more help. Without your help and the fundraising of the FOAS events, there simply isn't enough 

funding for the school to provide all the things that further enrich the lives of our children in the early 

years  of their education. If there aren't enough helpers, the school cannot provide 

things such as leaver hoodies and a music room. First meeting of the term is on 

Thursday 22nd Sept at 2.30pm, where there will be hot drinks and cake. If you can’t 

make the meeting or can only help out sporadically, please get in touch via the office 

and we can add you to the WhatsApp group. Even the odd hour here and there would 

be fantastic! Thanks. 
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Daisy’s Diary 
 

We have a school rabbit! She is as soft as a cloud and has floppy ears! The chickens aren’t 
allowed out at all at the moment because of bird flu so they are at mine, bored. But 
luckily in the summer holidays I got an accidental rabbit, so she is coming in in the week 
to help children read because she is a Reading Rabbit. She’s in Reception in the reading 
corner on a rainy day and outside in the Reception garden 
on a dry one, and hopefully readers from around the 
school can come and read to her not just the littleys. Her 

name when we got her 
was Maggie, which 
changed to Baggy 
Wendy, but I think the 
Kittywakes and Curlews 
will be giving her a 
school name that’s a bit 
sweeter. I’ve had lots of 
help settling her in and 
checking she has what 

she needs from Lilly who is an expert on rabbits. Guess 
how many rabbits she has at home? You’ll never guess. 
15! 15 rabbits!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WORM CHARMING CHAMPIONSHIP! 
Friday 23rd September 
Next Friday the 23rd Sept we are having a Worm 
Charming Championship on the field to raise money 
to go on a couple of school trips. This involves 
charming earthworms out of the ground, and the 
team who charms the most worms wins the Prize 
Earthworm Winners Trophy - so the stakes are high! 
It’s totally bonkers and open to all the children and 
their families so come along and have a go next 
Friday at 3.15pm. Please collect your child at  the 
normal time and come to the field. Please bring 
some cash for entering and refreshments. £3 per square (for up to  6 people). 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  
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Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 
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Diary Dates 

19th Sept  Bank Holiday - school closed 

20th Sept  Clubs start 

21st Sept  Year 3 swimming starts  -  
    Group 1   

11th Oct  Harvest Festival at 9.30am 

24th-28th Oct Half term holiday 

Hello again, and yes, it’s Friday already. It may 
have been a slow week or a so-so week or a 
speedy week for you guys, I’m not sure which, 
but I know for me it’s been a speedy one and 
all of a sudden the weekend looms. Which I 
love, but I’m very fortunate as I know exactly 
what I will be doing for most of it, with exactly 
who; some time with friends and some with 
my family, doing lovely things. I appreciate 
how fortunate that makes me and I appreciate 
in turn how that may not be the case for 
everyone. And as always, if you want to talk, 
about weekends, or weeks, or home or school 
or anything that may be troubling you, I’m in 
Reception class, teaching Curlews and very 
easy to find. And always here. If you don’t 
need or want to chat, hooray, and if you do, 
just come and seek me out or email the office. 
You don’t need to say anything and the ladies 
in the office are always getting emails for 
members of staff and they simply send them 
on to us without giving it a moment’s thought 
so privacy and confidentiality can be assured. 
Best wishes, Mrs Daylak xx  

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Puffins  Charlie for trying so hard to listen well & completing tasks well  

Owls   Dylan  for such an excellent start in Owls class 

Kingfishers  Immy  for super listening skills & always working hard to do her best 

Trencrom  Kaylan for being such a lovely member of class & for taking part in the retelling of Stone Age Boy 

Lanyon  Jayden for having such a sensible & mature attitude to learning. Well done! 

Kerris   Jai  for always working so hard & being willing to help others 

Bodrifty  Erin  for fantastic contributions in English & making a great start to Year 5 

Bosigran  Mia  for having a very mature attitude to the start of Year 6 

Kenidjack  Josh  for a week of being totally brilliant. Well done! 

Lunchtime Star Evie  for her lovely smile & well done for a very healthy packed lunch 

After School provision 

Mr T is continuing to run after school 

childcare every evening until 5.15pm. He 

now works for DT Sports Coaching but the 

arrangements remain the same. Please see 

the attached letter and form for more 

information. To contact him please ring 

07843 126833 or email 

clubs@dtcoaching.co.uk 




